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U.S. Pursues Trade Agreement with Colombia Despite
Notorious Human Rights Atrocities

World Leader in Murder, Repression of Labor Activists Would be Partner to Andean
“Free Trade” Deal

WASHINGTON – Labor unions and fair trade advocates condemned the Bush Administration’s
secretive negotiations this week with Colombia, Ecuador and Peru to create a “U.S.-Andean Free
Trade Agreement.” The U.S. is negotiating the possible trade deal despite Colombia's notorious
record of human rights abuses, which include the murders of 464 trade unionists in the past three
years. The Colombian government’s complicity in human rights abuses has been underlined by
recent statements by President Álvaro Uribe Velez that accused human rights observers of
providing cover for terrorists and threatening to “imprison” and “deport” human rights workers
from certain areas. The trade negotiations, which have been low profile, are scheduled to wrap up
today in Atlanta, Georgia.

The rampant repression of trade unions and other labor rights activists in Colombia will almost
certainly be a significant obstacle to passing the trade agreement in the U.S. Congress. The
International Confederation of Free Trade Unions estimates that 95 Colombian trade unionists
were murdered in 2003 and 295 received death threats – making Colombia “the most hostile
country in the world for trade unionists.” 13 human rights defenders were also murdered in
Colombia last year, and at the end of May, Uribe threatened American and international human
rights workers in the Colombian region of Urabá with imprisonment and expulsion. Regarding
the government’s complicity in rights violations, Human Rights Watch states, “President Álvaro
Uribe has failed to break continuing ties between units of the security forces and paramilitaries
and has failed to ensure that the perpetrators of crimes against humanity and serious human rights
violations are brought to justice.”

“Military and economic power in Colombia silences our communities’ demands for rights,”
says Luis Adolfo Cardona, a leader of the Colombian food and beverage union
SINALTRAINAL. “Our union and labor rights have been stolen in order to benefit the rich
and corrupt – with the support of the corrupt president of our country.”

“That the Administration would even consider a trade agreement with Colombia right now
is completely shameful,” said Bill Klinefelter, Political and Legislative Director of the United
Steelworkers of America. “These negotiations demonstrate that the Administration has
absolutely no regard for labor and human rights whatsoever.”

“A trade agreement of this nature with Colombia would be a new low,” remarked Patricia
Campos, Legislative Director for UNITE!. “The Administration will have a hard time
convincing members of Congress that any meaningful protections for workers can exist in a
country where unions’ leaders are killed constantly.”
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